## Athletic Committee Minutes - September 9, 2010

Members In attendance: Sam Agnello, Leanne Masterjoseph, Alisa Morrison, Bryan Morrone, Stafford Thomas, Tim Smith

Invited Guests: Ken Donovan, Bill King

Members of the Public: Mark Wallace

- Meeting was called to order at 6:05pm
- > Ken Donovan presented comprehensive study of field space as requested by committee last month.
- New field possibilities were identified
- > Information re: permits, insurance, zoning issues requested for a future meeting.
- > Decision was made to draft letter re: field study to be distributed to various town groups
- Decision was made to write letter of thanks to Mr. Rathbun for offer of fields at MMS for recreational use.
- > Decision was made to put POP Warner discussion on hold for now.
- > Bryan Morrone reported on status of Friends of Stonington Swimmings & Cheerleading.
- Bill King reported on recent theft of Crew Boat.
- Committee provided input re: proposed Drug and Alcohol policy specific to cyber images and lack of current feedback from coaches. Bryan will continue to look for feedback from this group. Alisa Morrison visited Athletic Boosters for feedback.
- Bryan Morrone reported on concussions and plans for SHS to utilize new program related to concussions. This has support from Doctor Bleffeld.
- > Bryan reviewed his thoughts on possible trimming to athletic costs. His recommendations will form basis of discussion at next month's meeting.
- ➤ Meeting Adjourned at 7:00pm

Next meeting: Oct 14th 6:00pm Agenda: Sports Funding, Cheerleading Status, Other?